Weldon statement from his website


TROUBLING QUESTIONS REMAIN UNANSWERED 





WASHINGTON, Sep 2 - Today, Congressman Curt Weldon (R-Pa.), Vice Chairman of the House Armed Services and Homeland Security Committees, released the following statement in response to an informal briefing held by the Pentagon yesterday on their investigation into Able Danger - a Department of Defense planning effort to identify and target the linkages and relationships of Al-Qaeda worldwide. 





"The Pentagon confirmed that five credible witnesses did see the 9-11 ringleader, Mohammad Atta, in data produced by Able Danger prior to the 9-11 attacks. These new facts bring to light an ever-widening accounting of the information produced by Able Danger and raises serious concerns about the failure of that information getting to the proper authorities. 





The Pentagon also confirmed that, due to strict domestic privacy protocol, it destroyed documents during and following Able Danger containing information on U.S. persons - information that would have included the Brooklyn linkages, particularly to Atta. 





These preliminary results are troubling, and the fact that the our government had this information at one time, and possibly destroyed it, is haunting. I encourage the Pentagon to continue its investigation and to exhaust all of its resources in gaining a full accounting of Able Danger and what its findings could have prevented. 





I look forward to working with Senator Specter on a Judiciary Committee hearing scheduled for September 14th, which will explore the issues of the missing data, information handling, and the failure to pass the data to proper law enforcement officials prior to 9-11." 








